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Re: Case No. 12790 
Application ofNearburg Exploration Company, LLC for Compulsory 
Pooling, Lea County, New Mexico 

Dear Mr. Hartman: 

The Division is in receipt of a copy of your letter to Nearburg Exploration Company and 
to its attorney, William F. Carr, dated January 2, 2002, wherein you discuss the 
referenced matter. 

Be advised that this case is set for hearing before the undersigned on Thursday, January 
10, 2002, at 8:15 a.m., in the Commission hearing room at 1220 South Saint Francis 
Drive in Santa Fe, New Mexico. We will treat the copies of correspondence received 
from you as constituting you entry of appearance in this case, and you will receive copies 
of all correspondence from the Division concerning the matter. 

We remind you, however, of the requirements of NMSA 1978 Section 70-2-13, which 
require the Director of the Division to base her decision solely on "the transcript of 
testimony and record made by or under the supervision of the examiner in connection 
with such proceeding." Under our interpretation of this provision, the Director would be 
precluded from considering correspondence such as that we have received from you 
unless it is formally offered in evidence at the hearing. 

Oil Conservation Division * 1220 South St. Francis Drive * Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505 
Phone: (505) 476-3440 * Fax (505) 476-3462 * http://ww.errinrd.state.nm.us 



If you have any questions about our procedures, please contact Chief Engineer, Richard 
Ezenayim at (505)-476-3467 or Division Administrator, Florene Davidson at (505)-476-
3458. 

Very truly yours, 

David K. Brooks 
Assistant General Counsel 
Division Hearing Examiner 

cc: William F. Carr 


